
Leah Dorman <dormanlb@dhec.sc.gov>
Higgins, Teresa <teresa.higgins@dhec.sc.gov>

Date: 1/27/2014 12:11:32 PM
Subject: RE: Teen Pregnancy / Domestic Violence / Fatherhood initiative - Meeting, Thursday, 

February 6 at 2:00 pm in Governor's Office

From: Card, Rachel <RachelCard@gov.sc.gov>
To: Jamie Shuster <shustej@dhec.sc.gov>
CC: Templeton, Catherine <templecb@dhec.sc.gov>

Smith, Austin <smitha3@dhec.sc.gov>
Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>

Jamie,

Thanks for your quick reply. We look forward to seeing you and Beth on February 6th.

Rachel

From: Jamie Shuster [mailto:shustej@dhec.sc.gov]
Sent: Monday, January 27, 2014 12:10 PM
To: Card, Rachel
Cc: Templeton, Catherine; Smith, Austin; Veldran, Katherine; Leah Dorman; Higgins, Teresa
Subject: Re: Teen Pregnancy / Domestic Violence / Fatherhood initiative - Meeting, Thursday, February 6 at 2:00 pm in
Governor's Office

Rachel,

Unfortunately, Catherine will be out of the country on Feb. 6. I will attend on her behalf along with our Maternal and 
Child Health bureau director, Beth DeSantis.

Thank you, 
Jamie

On Jan 27, 2014, at 11:43 AM, "Card, Rachel" <RachelCard@gov.sc.gov> wrote:

Hey Catherine,

I hope you are doing well. As you know, I have been working with your staff on pulling together 
descriptions on DHEC's involvement in teen pregnancy prevention, domestic violence prevention and 
fatherhood encouragement initiatives. We are having a meeting with Representative Samuel Rivers and 
his community colleagues on Thursday, February 6 at 2:00 pm in the Governor's office to discuss how 
we can coordinate our efforts around these threes important areas and make the public aware of the 
resources already available through our agencies' initiatives. Governor Haley will be attending part of 
the meeting.

Please let me know if you are able to attend, and if not, who from your senior staff will be attending on 
your behalf.

Let me know if you have any questions.

Thanks,
Rachel
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Rachel Card
Special Projects and Commerce Liaison 
Office of Governor Nikki R. Haley 
o. 803.734.0086 | m. 803.587.0286


